
I am a small business owner in the wedding industry, a wedding planner. Many couples have 
cancelled, postponed, or are changing their plans for their 2020 weddings, but there are a lot of 
couples looking to legally marry by eloping ASAP.  
 
Washington County has their marriage certificate by mail services still in operation but many 
offices have closed all services. We’re trying to help anyone affected - not our clients just 
general citizens. Some are people who want to keep their date just minus the wedding, they’ll 
celebrate later. Others want to be married ASAP for financial, and other personal reasons.  
 
You can get a marriage certificate from any county but we want to discourage people from 
driving around the state in a scramble. Also are there any emergency resources we can enact 
such as a few justices of the peace who could marry people over zoom, skype, etc? To avoid 
physical gatherings? 
 
Direction would be helpful.  
 
Sadie McIntyre 
Wedding planner 
 
 


